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77
th

 Anniversary Remembrance Ceremony of the Attack on Pearl Harbor—all Five 

Allied Orders along with National DUVCW President Sarah Myer in attendance 

 

 

Front (L-R) Verna Maleski, Ginger Trokey, Barbra Metzger, Sara Myer, Maura Mackowski 
Back (L-R) Tove White, George White, David Swanson, David Kampf, Dan Huskisson, Bob McCord, and Bill Smith. 

(See page 3 for more details) 
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Plan to attend our Annual Department of the 

Southwest Encampment 
The next Annual Encampment of the Department of 

the Southwest will be held on March 30, 2019, 
between 9:00 a.m. and 2:00 p.m. at the Sabbar Shine 
Temple 450 S. Tucson Blvd, Tucson, Arizona. 

Also invited are the Sisters of the Picacho Peak 
Auxiliary No. 1 and the Sisters of the Margaret Warner 
Wood Tent No. 1, Daughters of Union Veterans of the 
Civil War. 

 You do not have to be an officer or a delegate to 

attend. This is our only annual meeting and all 
Brothers and wives are more than welcome and 
encouraged to attend. 

We will have a silent auction and above all we will 
have a nice meeting room and time for social 
interaction. 

The cost is $25 per person (or $45 per couple) 
which includes lunch, drinks, tax, tip and room charge.  

An invitation is attached to this newsletter. Please 
fill it out and send it, at your earliest convenience, to 
Department Secretary/Treasurer Dale Enlow—see the 
invitation for more information.  

Should you have any questions please contact Dept. 
of the Southwest Commander Bob McCord, 520-982-
5057, rdmcii@aol.com and he will attempt to answer 
them or find somebody who can! 

Hotel rooms: For those who are traveling from 
areas throughout the state, the Department has a block 
of 10 rooms on hold until March 26, 2019, at the 
Comfort Inn and Suites 4850 S. Hotel Drive, Tucson, 
Arizona. Rooms with two queen beds are $92 per 
night, excluding tax. Phone 520-747-7474. Be sure to 
mention that you are with the Department of the 
Southwest, SUVCW. 

 

 

 

National SUVCW Annual Encampment 
The Department of Ohio, Sons of Union Veterans 

of the Civil War invites you to the Buckeye State for 
the 138th Annual Encampment of the Allied Orders of 
the Grand Army of the Republic to be held in 
Independence, OH on August 8 – August 11, 2019.   

Check out the SUVCW website at  
http://www.suvcw.org/ for more information when it 
becomes available. 

 

 
 

 

 

 

Civil War in the Southwest—Pioneer Living 

History Museum 
The Department of the Southwest and Picacho Peak 

Camp No. 1 were represented during Civil War in the 
Southwest event which took place on September 17 & 
18, 2018, at the Pioneer Living History Museum, 3901 
W. Pioneer Road, in Phoenix. 

 

 
(L-R) Sister Verna Maleski (Picacho Peak Auxiliary 
president) and Department of SW Senior Vice 
Commander Brother Jerry Bloom  

_______ 
 

SAR/DAR annual meeting in Prescott 
Look who showed up at the annual joint meeting of 

the Sons of the American Revolution and the 
Daughters of the American Revolution on November 
10th in Prescott. Actually, everybody in the picture with 
the exception of Brother David McCormack is a SAR 
member. Also present but not in the picture, was SAR 

and Grant Camp member John Thorne.  

 
(L-R) Brothers Jim Laursen, Tim Prater, David 
McCormack, David Swanson and Jim Cates   

 

 

 

 
 

HB CIVIL W. 
Arizona 
feakCamp 
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77
th

 Anniversary Remembrance Ceremony of 

the Attack on Pearl Harbor 

 

Remember Pearl Harbor  

History—in every century, 
records an act that lives forevermore. 

We’ll recall—as in to line we fall, 
the things that happened on Hawaii’s shore. 

Let’s REMEMBER PEARL HARBOR- 
As we go to meet the foe- 

Let’s REMEMBER PEARL HARBOR- 
As we did the Alamo. 

We will always remember- 
how they died for liberty, 

Let’s REMEMBER PEARL HARBOR 
and go on to victory. 

All five Allied Orders of the Grand Army of the 
Republic were in attendance at the 77th Remembrance 
Day Ceremony held near the guns of the USS Arizona 
and the USS Missouri at the Wesley Bolin Plaza in 
downtown Phoenix on December 7, 2018.  Special 
guests were National President of the Daughters of 
Union Veterans Sarah Myers and DUVCW National 
Patriotic Instructor Verna Maleski who both assisted in 
the laying of wreaths during the ceremony. Wreaths 
from the Daughters of Union Veterans of the Civil 
War, the Ladies of the Grand Army of the Republic, 
the Woman’s Relief Corps, the Department of the 
Southwest, Sons of Union Veterans of the Civil War 
and the Picacho Peak Auxiliary No. 1 were presented. 
Of special mention is Sister Tove White of the Auxiliary 

who made the Department of the Southwest wreath—

thank you Tove! 

 Brothers in attendance were: Department of the 
Southwest Commander Robert McCord, Past 
Department Commander David Swanson, Bill Smith 
from the General U. S. Grant Camp No. 3, George 
White, David Kampf and Dan Huskisson  from the  
Picacho Peak Camp No. 1. 

Sisters in attendance were: DUVCW National 
President Sara Myers; DUVCW National Patriotic 
Instructor, Woman’s Relief Corps National Inspector 
General, and President of the Picacho Peak Auxiliary 
No. 1, Verna Maleski; Margaret Warner Wood Tent 
No. 1 DUVCW President Ginger Trokey; Barbra 
Metzger, Chairwoman of the DUVCW Long Range 
Planning Committee, and Past Margaret Warner Wood 
Tent President Maura Mackowski.   

_______ 
 

Margaret Warner Wood Detached Tent No. 1, 

DUVCW meeting 
Department of the Southwest Brothers attended the 

annual meeting of the Margaret Warner Wood 
Detached Tent No. 1, DUVCW which was held on  

 

 
December 8, 2018, at the Orange Tree Resort, 10651 
N. 56th Street in Phoenix.   

The annual event was very well organized with a 
Christmas theme. The special guest in attendance was 
National President of the Daughters of Union Veterans 
Sarah Myer. 

Brothers in attendance representing the Department 
of the Southwest: Past Department Commander David 
Swanson, Senior Vice Commander Jerry Bloom; 
Picacho Peak Camp No. 1 Commander Jeff Burgess, 
Camp Senior Vice Commander George White and Ken 
Hooker, of the Camp Council.  

 

 
Past Department of the Southwest Commander David 
Swanson and DUVCW National President Sarah Myer  

 
 

 
DUVCW National President Sarah Myer and Margaret 
Warner Wood Tent No. 1 DUVCW President Ginger 
Trokey  
 

 
 
 

 



 

 

Camp and Auxiliary NewsCamp and Auxiliary NewsCamp and Auxiliary NewsCamp and Auxiliary News        
    
    

____________________________________________________    
 

    

PiPiPiPicacho Peak Camp No. 1 (Phoenix)cacho Peak Camp No. 1 (Phoenix)cacho Peak Camp No. 1 (Phoenix)cacho Peak Camp No. 1 (Phoenix)    
Chartered on May 11, 1996, as the first Camp-at-

Large in Arizona, it meets during the months of 

February, May, August, and November at the Deer 

Valley Airport Restaurant, 702 W. Deer Valley Rd, 

Phoenix. Contact: Commander Jeff Burgess (602) 

819-0795; jeffreydavidburgess@gmail.com or 
Secretary/Treasurer Jerry Bloom (602) 955-3091; 

jerrybloom@q.com 

Past Camp Commanders: 
Larry Fuller 1995-2003  

David A. Swanson 2003-2006 
Robert Hannon 2006-2008  
John R. Conrad 2008-2010 

David A. Swanson 2010-2013   
John R. Conrad 2013-2015 

Gerald N. Bloom 2015-2016 
Jim Heller 2016-2018 

 

 

 

 
 

In Memorial 
 

Brother Neal Jennings, a long time member of the 
Picacho Peak Camp passed away on October 2, 2018. 
Brother Jennings served our country through his 
military service during World War II. 

The Brothers of Picacho Peak Camp No. 1 express 
their condolences to Neal’s wife Anne and family. 

 
 
 

November 3, 2018, Camp meeting 

The November 3, 2018, Camp meeting was opened 
at noon by Camp Commander Jim Heller with 
representatives from the Picacho Peak Auxiliary No. 1. 
We had 28 in attendance. 

After welcoming everybody Camp Commander 
Heller called for officer reports 

 Officer reports: Secretary/Treasurer Bloom 
indicated that we are in good financial shape and that 
we have about a third of the Camp has submitted 2019 
dues. Department Webmaster Jeff Burgess talked about 
the recent hacking of the Department website. 

 Camp meeting dates for 2019—Commander 
Heller indicated that because of a scheduling mix-up 
the Camp’s meeting dates will take place on the third  

 
Saturday of the following months (the current location 
and time will not change): February, May, August, and 
November. 

New Brother Initiated: John T. Rogers of Mesa, 
Arizona was initiated into the Camp and the SUVCW 
by Commander Jim Heller. Brother Rogers’s Civil War 
ancestor is his great grand uncle Erasmus Hood, 
Company H, 48th Illinois Infantry who died in service 
of typhoid fever at Vicksburg on July 12, 1863. 

 

 
(L-R) Acting Camp Chaplain Jerry Bloom, Brother 
John Rogers and Camp Commander Jim Heller  

Welcome to Brother John Rogers! 
_______ 

 
Officer election and installation 

The following officers for 2018-2019 were elected and 
installed by Department Commander Robert McCord: 
 

Commander: Jeffery D. Burgess  
Senior Vice Commander: George White 
Junior Vice Commander: Christopher Beisner  
Secretary/Treasurer: Jerry Bloom PCC 
Assistant Secretary/Treasurer: Open 
Camp Council: John Conrad PCC,  
David Swanson PCC, and Kenneth Hooker 
Officers appointed: 
Patriotic Instructor: Allen Nash 
Chaplain: Jim Heller 
Historian: David Swanson PCC 
Counselor: Jan Huber 
Guide: Dan Huskisson 
Color Bearer: Open 
Guard: David Kampf  

 

t 

t 
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Delegates elected to 2019 Department Encampment 

Brothers Dan Huskisson, Chris Beisner, Allan 
Nash, and Ken Hooker were elected as delegates to the 
2019 Department Encampment.   

 

 
2018-2019 officers: Front (L-R) Alan Nash, Ken 
Hooker, Department Commander Bob McCord, Jeff 
Burgess, Chris Beisner, and Jim Heller PCC; Back  
(L-R) Jan Huber, John Conrad PCC, David Swanson 
PCC, George White, Dan Huskisson, David Kampf, 
and Jerry Bloom PCC 
 

 
(L-R) Newly elected Camp Commander Jeff Burgess 
receiving the gavel from Department Commander Bob 
McCord 
 

 
Past Camp Commander Jim Heller receving a 
certificate of commendation for his service from 
Picacho Peak Auxiliary No. 1 President Verna Maleski 
(L) and Secretary Ginger Trokely  
 

 
 
 

 
Picacho Peak Past Camp Commander Jim Heller 
receiving his well deserved plaque and PCC badge 
from Camp Commander Jeff Burgess  
 

_____ 
 
Speaker:  

Brother Jeff Burgess gave a very interesting 
presentation regarding the “History of Confederate 
Memorials in Arizona.” He talked about the SUVCW 
policy regarding Confederate monuments and covered 
areas such as Memorial Day, a review of the “Lost 
Cause” history and “Jim Crow” era and their relation to 
the memorials. His presentation was well documented 
and he provided an amazing amount of historical 
information. Great job Jeff! 

For those who are interested in obtaining a copy of 
his speech, you can do so by going to the following 
link:   
https://drive.google.com/file/d/1YoXOqz-
waJrzXedRq9uT6qd7pekBAjLE/view?usp=sharing 
 
 
 

Upcoming Events 
 

2019 Camp meetings: 

All Camp meetings will take place at the Deer Valley 
Airport Restaurant, 702 W. Deer Valley Road, Phoenix 
at noon on the third Saturday of the following months: 
February (16th), May (18th), August (17th), and 
November (16th). 
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General R. H. G. MGeneral R. H. G. MGeneral R. H. G. MGeneral R. H. G. Minty Camp No. 2inty Camp No. 2inty Camp No. 2inty Camp No. 2    
(Tucson)(Tucson)(Tucson)(Tucson)    

Chartered on July 15, 2015, as the second Camp-

at-Large in Arizona, it meets during the months of 

January, April, July, and October at the Kettle  

Restaurant, 748 W. Starr Pass Blvd, Tucson. Contact: 

Commander Bob Haley: 520-912-3019; 

chiefhaley@gmail.com   

Past Camp Commanders: 

Robert McCord 2015-2016 
Randy McNally 2016-2017 

Robert Haley 2017-2018 

 
 

January 19, 2019. Camp Meeting Information   

The Camp met at The Kettle Restaurant in Tucson 
with 11 in attendance, including a past Department 
Commander, Department Commander, two new 
members and 2 spouses. 

Commander Haley opened the camp and minutes 
from October’s meeting were read and approved. 
Two new members were brought into Minty Camp, 
George Lipphardt of Marana, AZ (the bugler at the 
headstone ceremony) and Hayden Gray of El Paso, 
TX.  

Commander Haley gave a talk on how black 
powder was made as well as the primer caps used on 
muskets during the Civil War. (This will make me 
think more carefully how I bite open the rounds at re-
enactments now!) He also had a bullet mold use to 
make .58 caliber Minnie balls that was passed around 
for all to see.  

PDC David Swanson also brought a Civil War 
Sharps Rifle that he had inherited for all to see.  

Department Commander Bob McCord gave an 
update on the upcoming Department meeting March 
30th. Look for more information in the Department 
News Letter. 
Camp Officers for 2019-2020 Installed 

The following Camp Officers were installed to 
serve for the 2019 Campaign Season: 
Camp Commander – Robert H. Haley 
Sr. Vice Commander – Robert B. Irwin 
Jr. Vice Commander – John Lyons 
Council Member 1 – Robert D. McCord 
Council Member 2 – John R. Conrad 
Council Member 3 – David R. Jackson 
Camp Secretary – Randy D. McNally 
Camp Treasurer – Randy D. McNally 
Camp Chaplain – Nicholas P. Farmer 

The Camp Meeting was closed by Commander 
Haley with the reminder that the next meeting will be 
13 April, 2019, 1:00 PM at The Kettle Restaurant, 
22nd and I10 Tucson. 

 

 

 

New Brothers 

 
(L-R) Hayden Grey, Commander Bob Haley, and 
George Lipphardt  
 

Officers for 2019-2020 

 
(L-R) Nicholas Farmer, Chaplain; John Lyons, JVC; 
Bob Haley, Commander; Randy McCord, PCC, 
Secretary/Treasurer; and Bob McCord, PCC, Camp 
Council 

Upcoming Events 
 

Camp meeting: 

The next meeting will take place on April 13. 2019, 
1:00 p.m. at the Kettle Restaurant, 748 W. Starr Pass 
Blvd, Tucson.  

 

2019 Camp Meeting Dates 
Camp meetings for 2019 will continue to be held 

during the months of January, April, July, and October 
with specific dates to be announced. All meetings will 
take place at 1:00 p.m. at the Kettle Restaurant, 748 W. 
Starr Pass Blvd, Tucson. 

  
 

�   �   � 
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General U. S. Grant Camp No 3. General U. S. Grant Camp No 3. General U. S. Grant Camp No 3. General U. S. Grant Camp No 3. 
(Flagstaff)(Flagstaff)(Flagstaff)(Flagstaff)    

Chartered on September 11, 2015, as the third (and 

final) Camp-at-Large in Arizona, it meets during the 

months of January, April, July, and October at the 

Sizzler Restaurant, 3540 E. Historic Route 66, 

Flagstaff. Contact Commander Dale Enlow (928) 715-

5109; dale_enlow@hotmail.com or 

Secretary/Treasurer Jerry Bloom: 602-955-3091; 

jerrybloom@q.com., Assistant Secretary/Treasurer 

Tim Prater: 928-533-1478, 

timprater86323@gmail.com 

Past Camp Commanders: 

David A. Swanson 2015-2016 
Mark J. Haynes 2016-2018 

 
 

January 6, 2019, Camp Meeting Information 

The quarterly meeting of the General U. S. Grant 
Camp No. 3 was opened at 1:00 p.m. by Commander 
Mark Haynes. 

Officer reports: Secretary/Treasurer Jerry Bloom 
gave a financial statement and related that Brother Tim 
Prater volunteered his services as assistant 
secretary/treasurer. 

Discussions:  Brother David Swanson brought up 
the fact that the Camp still had numerous wooden 
bowls and plates that were made and donated by 
Brother Jack Van Deusen. Discussion followed and all 
agreed that we would donate one plate and one bowl at 
each future Department Encampment for silent 
auctions with a minimum bid of $25 each.  

Grant Camp membership—discussion followed on 
how to gain new members which would benefit the 
Camp and ultimately the Department.   

 

Officer installation 

The following officers for 2018-2019 were installed by 
Past Department Commander David Swanson: 

Camp Commander: Dale Enlow 
Senior Vice Commander Bill Smith 
Junior Vice Commander: Mark Haynes PCC 
Secretary/Treasurer: Jerry Bloom 
Assistant Secretary/Treasurer: Tim Prater  
Camp Council: Bob Archibald, David Jackson, and  
David Swanson PCC. 
Chaplain: Mark Haynes PCC 
Color Bearer: Bill Smith 
Counselor: Jim Cates 
Guide: John Ruggles 
Historian: Dale Enlow 
Memorials Officer: David Jackson 
Patriotic Instructor: Jim Heller  
 
 

 
 

 

 

Officers 2019-2020 

 
2019-2020 Camp officers: (L-R) Bill Smith, Jerry Bloom 
Tim Prater, David Swanson, Dale Enlow, David Jackson, 
and Mark Haynes 

 

 
PDC David Swanson (L) presenting the gavel to newly 

installed Camp Commander Dale Enlow 
 

 

 
Past Camp Commander Mark Haynes (L) receiving his 
commander’s plaque and PCC badge from Camp 
Commander Dale Enlow 
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Happy 79th Birthday Brother Jim Laursen!! Cmdr 
Enlow presented a lithograph of Gen. Grant to Jim.  

 

 

Speaker: Brother Dale Enlow gave an interesting 
talk about the Enlow Myth which outlines the assertion 
that Abram Enlow was the father of Abraham Lincoln 
and was not the child of Thomas Lincoln and Nancy 
Hanks.  

 
While difficult to tell apart, Dale Enlow is the one 
holding the hat 

 

 
 

Camp meeting dates for 2019 

The following are the 2019 Camp meeting dates:  
 April 6, July 20, and October 5, 2019. 
Please mark your calendars 
All meetings will continue to take place at 1:00 

p.m. at the Sizzler Restaurant, 3540 E. Historic Route 
66 in Flagstaff. 

The speaker for the April 6, 2019, meeting will be 
announced. Please make a point to attend this meeting! 

 

 
 
    

    
 

Picacho Peak Auxiliary No. 1 Picacho Peak Auxiliary No. 1 Picacho Peak Auxiliary No. 1 Picacho Peak Auxiliary No. 1 
(Phoenix)(Phoenix)(Phoenix)(Phoenix)    

Chartered on August 23, 2014, is the first (and 

only) Auxiliary chartered in Arizona, it meets during 

the months of February, May, August, and November 

at the Deer Valley Airport Restaurant, 702 W. Deer 

Valley Rd, Phoenix Meetings are at the Deer Valley 

Restaurant Contact: President Verna Maleski at 

vgriff2047@gmail.com  
 

_______ 
 

 

Auxiliary now has a Facebook page—check it out! 

ASUVCW Picacho Peak Auxiliary #1 

 
 

 

Upcoming Events  

 

Next Meeting  

Our next meeting will take place on January 26, 2019, 
11:00 a.m. at the Orange Tree Resort, 10601 N. 56th 
Street, Scottsdale. 

 

All Sisters of the Auxiliary are strongly 

encouraged to attend this and all of our meetings. 

Please mark your calendar! 
______________ 

 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 

I 
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General News and Information 

 
Cpl. Howard E. Hoadley and the Case of the 

Missing Portrait 
By Verna Maleski  

 
Earlier this year the National Woman’s Relief 

Corps Secretary forwarded an email to me from Avery 
Frantz who was trying to find a contact for the J. W. 
Owens Woman’s Relief Corps #1 in Phoenix. I told 
him that the Corps closed in 1956/57, all of the 
members are deceased and all records are lost. Avery 
persisted and the more intrigued I became with the 
story about his ggg-grandfather and a portrait that has 
been “missing” for over 65 years. That and the fact that 
young Avery is a 16-year old junior in high school and 
none of his family is interested in their very famous 
grandpa! 

Howard E. Hoadley joined the 12th Indiana Calvary 
at age 15. By his 18th birthday he’d been promoted to 
Corporal, had his horse shot from under him at the 
Battle of Nashville and took part in Wilson’s Raid, a 
28-day, 700 mile march through Alabama and Georgia.  
After the Civil War, Mr. Hoadley became a prominent 
Phoenix citizen. He represented the Grand Army of the 
Republic as the Grand Marshall of several Memorial 
Day parades. He was the one of 4 Union Civil War 
Veterans from Arizona to attend the 75th Reunion of 
Gettysburg. The J. W. Owens Woman’s Relief Corps 
Auxiliary #1 formed a sewing club and a thimble circle 
in his honor. They commissioned a portrait of Mr. 
Hoadley in 1942 that was hung in the VFW Hall in 
Phoenix.  

Sadly, like tens of thousands of other Civil War 
veterans, Corporal Hoadley’s service would be lost to 
the annuals of time if not for a ggg-grandsons’ quest to 
find that missing portrait.  

Howard Hoadley was born on June 5, 1848 on a 
farm in Mahoning County, Ohio to Ebenezer and 
Deborah Hoadley. Howard was the youngest son and 
the 9th of 10 children. Howard had a humble beginning 
growing up on a farm but the Hoadley's were known as 
being a greatly generous family. Ebenezer Hoadley 
was an early convert to republicanism and worked 
tirelessly for the freedom of slaves in the south. During 
the Civil War he gave flour, clothing, and other 
necessities to the needy. 

By 1860 the Hoadley family had moved to Richland 
Township and in December 1863, at the age of 15, 
Howard joined the Union at Angolia, Indiana. He 
enlisted in Company C, 12th Indiana Calvary, one of 
six companies under the command of Brigadier 
General James H. Wilson.  Wilson's division was 

attached to General George Thomas' Army of the 
Cumberland.  

This Unit was organized at Kendallville, Indiana 
between December 10, 1863 and April 28, 
1864. During this time they were outfitted and engaged 
in drills. (Drills were 4 hours per day) 
They played a key role at the Battle of Franklin when 
they repulsed an attempt to turn the Union left by noted 
Confederate cavalryman Major General Nathan 
Bedford Forrest.  At the Battle of Nashville they 
delivered a major blow against Lieutenant General 
John B. Hood's left flank and then pursued the enemy 
after they retreated from the field. Corporal Hoadley 
would later recount that having his horse shot from 
under him at the Battle of Nashville had been the worst 
thing that happened to him.  

In March 1865, Wilson led 13,500 Calvary men on 
a raid deep into Alabama with the goal of destroying 
the Confederate arsenal at Selma. The Selma Ordnance 
and Naval Foundry was the second largest supplier of 
war materials in the South, led only by the Tredegar 
Iron Works in Richmond, Virginia. It was the Civil 
War's largest cavalry raid, and final major engagement.  
After burning the arsenal and other military targets, 
Wilson crossed into Georgia and defeated a 
Confederate force at Columbus on April 16. 

Wilson's Raid was a spectacular success. He and his 
men covered hundreds of miles, captured five fortified 
cities, 288 cannons, took more than 6,000 men 
prisoner, and killed and wounded more than 1,000 
Confederates, while having only 99 men killed and 598 
wounded. 

The six companies at Columbus were eventually 
ordered to Vicksburg, Mississippi. They arrived on 
November 2nd and mustered out on the 10th of 
November 1865.  

They proceeded to Indianapolis where on the 17th 
of November they were honored with a public dinner 
by the citizens of the city. They were welcomed home 
by a reception at State House Grove and by speeches 
given by the Governor and the Secretary of State 
Howard was not the only family member to enlist in 
the war his brother Sylvester enlisted in Company C, 
111th Ohio infantry regiment on 21 Aug 1862. 
Promoted to 1st Lt. Feb 5, 1863 and 2nd Lt March 3, 
1864. Sylvester was killed Oct 23, 1864 at Atlanta 
leaving a widow and 4 young children. 

Josiah enlisted 24 February 1865 in the 189th Ohio 
mustered out in Nashville, September 28, 1865.  
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Calvin joined the 26th Regiment Illinois Infantry on 

January 1, 1864 at Scottsboro, AL, he mustered out 
July 20, 1865 in Louisville, KY 
After being discharged Howard settled in Minnesota 
where he married Angeline Lindersmith on Sept 9, 
1866. Howard and Angeline lived in Minnesota for 
about 15 years. They had 4 children in those 15 years, 
Nellie, Edith, Franklin, and May.  

The family moved by train from Owatonna, 
Minnesota to Jamestown, North Dakota, and from 
there by oxen wagon to Grahams Island, North Dakota 
in 1880-1881 where they were farmers. The last two 
daughters, Maude and Effie were born on Grahams 
Island. They moved to Albert in Benson County where 
Howard purchased a General Store.  In 1916/1917 they 
moved to the drier climate of Phoenix for Angeline’s 
health.  

After Angeline’s death, his daughter Maude came 
to live with him. She was a past matron of the Golden 
Leaf Chapter, Order of Eastern Star and a volunteer 
Red Cross worker in both World Wars. She was an 
active member in the J. W. Owens Woman’s Relief 
Corps and was the Sr. Vice President when they closed 
in the mid 1950’s. Howard was a frequent speaker and 
guest of honor. She accompanied her father as his 
attendant to the 75th Anniversary of Gettysburg.  
Howard was the oldest ever member of the Phoenix 
Sciot Pyramid and member of the Mason Evergreen 
Lodge No.46 in Minnewaukan, ND. At the time of his 
death he was proclaimed as the last survivor of the 
Grand Army of the Republic for the state. However 
there is no record that he was a member in Arizona.  
He died November 7, 1942. He is buried at Greenwood 
Cemetery in Phoenix. Avery is searching for a portrait 
that was presented to him in May, 1942 by the J. W. 
Owens Woman’s Relief Corps in Phoenix. It hung on 
the wall with other veterans’ portraits at the VFW Hall 
in Phoenix. (Arizona Republic article)  

Where the portrait went after the Hall closed is a 
mystery.  
 

 

 

 

 

Editor’s note: Verna Maleski is currently the president 
of the Picacho Peak Auxiliary, DUVCW National 
Patriotic Instructor, and National Inspector General of 
the Woman’s Relief Corps. And, Avery Franz is well 
on his way to become a Brother in the Picacho Peak 
Camp! 

__________ 

 

Official Site of the American Civil War…in 

France?  
By David Swanson 

While this article was written some time ago it is 
still interesting. 

In September 2004 the Civil War Preservation 
Trust (now named the American Battlefield Trust) 
named Cherbourg, on the Normandy coast of 
France, an official site of the American Civil 
War…the only such site listed outside of the United 
States.  

True or False: The Battle of Cherbourg in 1864 
pitted Union Cavalry forces commanded by General 
McCook and Confederate forces commanded by 
General Jackson in a head long crash of will and 
determination on the final advance to Paris.  

Actually, 154 years ago the Union Sloop USS 
Kearsage sank the notorious rebel raider CSS 
Alabama in the English Channel just off Cherbourg, 
France.  

The cemetery in Cherbourg is the final resting 
place of both Union and Confederate sailors.  

In 1984 the wreck of the Alabama was 
discovered by a French minesweeper in 200’ of 
water. An agreement between the U.S. and France 
was reached for underwater archaeological 
exploration of the site and so far more than 1000 
dives have taken place. Over 300 items have been 
recovered from the icy depths and many are 
astonishingly intact: one of which is a sailor’s 
meerschaum pipe still smelling of tobacco! 

__________ 
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Past Department CommandersPast Department CommandersPast Department CommandersPast Department Commanders     
John R. Conrad 2016-2017 
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Commander: 
Robert D. McCord  
 (520) 982-5057 
rdmcii@aol.com 

 

 

Senior Vice-Commander: 
Gerald N. Bloom. PCC 
 (602) 955-3091 
 jerrybloom@q.com 
Junior Vice Commander: 

David R. Palmateer 
 (928) 978-0066 
palmateer@npgcable.com 

Secretary/Treasurer 

Dale E. Enlow  
(928) 715-5109 
dale_enlow@hotmail.com  

Department Council 

Allen Nash:  
(623) 566-1784 
Nashal13@cox.net 
John Lyons:  
(520) 395-2593 
lyonsj5267@yahoo.com 
Tim Prater 
(928) 533-1478 
timprater86323@gmail.com 

Chaplain: 

Mark J. Haynes 
 (928) 755-3714 
haynes9@frontiernet.net 
Patriotic Instructor 

Allen Nash:  
(623) 566-1784 
Nashal13@cox.net 

ROTC Coordinator: 

Robert E. Archibald Jr. 
 (623) 561-8261 
Barch2@mindspring.com 
 
 
 

 

Graves Registration Officer: 

David Jackson  
(818) 219 -6443 
Drj1847@gmail.com 

Historian:  

Dale E. Enlow  
(928) 715-5109 
dale_enlow@hotmail.com  

GAR Records Officer 

David A. Swanson, PDC 
(480) 599-9143 
swanson1854@yahoo.com 

Civil War Memorials Officer 

John Conrad. PDC  
(602) 750-0938 
Jrconrad55@gmail.com 

Eagle Scout Coordinator: 

Dennis W. Lamb 
 (602) 319-1831 
dennislamb@msn.com 
Counselor: 

John Conrad, PDC  
(602) 750-0938 
Jrconrad55@gmail.com 

Signals Officer: 

Jeffrey D. Burgess 
 (602) 819-0795 
jeffreydavidburgess@gmail.com 
Color Bearer: 

David T. Vessels  
(602) 369-8165 
dtkv@cox.net 

Guard: 

Christopher Beisner 
(623) 692-8488 
cmbeisner@gmail.com 

Guide: 

James M. Heller  
(623) 975-4300 
Jmh7116@aol.com 
_______________________ 

 Newsletter Editor/Publisher 

 David A. Swanson (480) 599-9143 
swanson1854@yahoo.com 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 



 
 

 
 

Department of the SouthwestDepartment of the SouthwestDepartment of the SouthwestDepartment of the Southwest    
Arizona Arizona Arizona Arizona & N& N& N& New Mexicoew Mexicoew Mexicoew Mexico    

    

    

 
 

 

Sons of Union Veterans of theSons of Union Veterans of theSons of Union Veterans of theSons of Union Veterans of the    Civil WarCivil WarCivil WarCivil War    
    

Issues a special Invitation for atIssues a special Invitation for atIssues a special Invitation for atIssues a special Invitation for attendance to itstendance to itstendance to itstendance to its    
    

Third Annual Department Encampment to be held on Saturday, March 30, 2019, Third Annual Department Encampment to be held on Saturday, March 30, 2019, Third Annual Department Encampment to be held on Saturday, March 30, 2019, Third Annual Department Encampment to be held on Saturday, March 30, 2019, 
between 9:00 a.m. and 2:00 p.m.between 9:00 a.m. and 2:00 p.m.between 9:00 a.m. and 2:00 p.m.between 9:00 a.m. and 2:00 p.m.    
Location: Location: Location: Location: Sabbar Shine Temple 450 S. Tucson Blvd, Tucson, Arizona.Sabbar Shine Temple 450 S. Tucson Blvd, Tucson, Arizona.Sabbar Shine Temple 450 S. Tucson Blvd, Tucson, Arizona.Sabbar Shine Temple 450 S. Tucson Blvd, Tucson, Arizona.    
A A A A block of rooms has been reserved at the Comfort Inn & Suites, block of rooms has been reserved at the Comfort Inn & Suites, block of rooms has been reserved at the Comfort Inn & Suites, block of rooms has been reserved at the Comfort Inn & Suites, 4850 S. Hotel 4850 S. Hotel 4850 S. Hotel 4850 S. Hotel 
Drive, Tucson until May 26, 2019. Phone 520Drive, Tucson until May 26, 2019. Phone 520Drive, Tucson until May 26, 2019. Phone 520Drive, Tucson until May 26, 2019. Phone 520----747747747747----7474 and mention you are with 7474 and mention you are with 7474 and mention you are with 7474 and mention you are with 
the Department of the Southwest.the Department of the Southwest.the Department of the Southwest.the Department of the Southwest.    

 
 

All Department Brothers and their spouses are invited along with the all of the Allied Orders 
of the Grand Army of the Republic. 
Our guest for the Encampment is SUVCW Commander-in-Chief Donald W. Shaw. 
The cost to attend is $25 per person or $45 per couple which includes lunch, beverages & 
dessert. 
Your reservation along with your check must be received on or before Saturday, March 23, 
2019. 
 
 

_____________________________________Please detach and mail____________________________________ 
Make checks to: Department of the Southwest SUVCW and mail to: 
Dale Enlow S/T                                                                    Questions: 928-715-5109; dale_enlow@hotmail.com 
7723 E. Treeline 
Hackberry, AZ 86411-2023 

 

Name_______________________________ Camp or Organization:_________________________ 
 
Name_______________________________ Camp or Organization:_________________________ 
 
Name_______________________________ Camp or Organization:_________________________ 
 
Name_______________________________ Camp or Organization:_________________________ 
 

Total amount enclosed $______________ 

❖ 


